
	

August	2017	

Dear	Parents:	

As	we	continue	to	enjoy	the	blessings	of	a	northern	Michigan	summer,	the	school	year	draws	near.	With	that	in	mind,	
I	would	like	to	take	a	moment	to	pass	along	some	uniform	and	handbook	reminders.	Below	you	will	find	some	brief	
highlights;	please	be	sure	to	reference	the	St.	Elizabeth	Ann	Seton	handbook	and	Mr.	Buell’s	June	uniform	letter	for	
more	detailed	information.	

• The	largest	change	for	the	upcoming	school	year	is	that	pants	MUST	be	either	Dennis	or	Land’s	End.	It	is	
important	that	either	brand	choice	must	fit	modestly.	
	

• Many	of	you	have	already	placed	and	received	your	uniform	orders.	Be	sure	to	get	items	out	and	try	them.	
(Dennis	Uniform	logo’d	items	will	begin	shipping	in	early	August).	When	returning	for	a	refund	or	exchange,	
you	may	use	the	Dennis	online	return	label	for	$6.50	or	you	can	choose	your	own	method	such	as	UPS	or	
USPS.	If	you	haven’t	ordered	yet,	now	is	a	good	time	to	start	that	process.	
	

• Girls,	when	trying	on	your	items	please	make	sure	that	skirts	and	pants	meet	handbook	policy,	which	is	that	
skirts	hit	“at	or	below	the	knee”	and	pants	are	worn	modestly.	
	

• We	ask	that	you	purchase	a	“cold	weather”	top	for	your	student	to	wear	in	the	fall	and	winter	months.	With	
plenty	of	choices	in	the	Dennis	online	store,	we	are	confident	there	is	something	for	every	student.	As	a	
reminder,	other	items	like	sweatshirts	and	jackets	are	not	allowed	to	be	worn	in	school.	
	

• Boys,	we	ask	that	you	come	to	school	with	your	hair	cut	in	compliance	with	our	handbook	which	states	that	
hair	must	be	neat	and	clean	(out	of	the	eyes	and	off	the	collar).	
	

• Again,	you	will	find	greater	detail	in	the	handbook,	in	Mr.	Buell’s	letter,	and	in	our	uniform	FAQs,	but	also	
keep	in	mind	that	all	previously	approved	polo	shirts	and	previously	allowed	Land’s	End	uniform	chinos	may	
be	worn.	Lands’	End	skirts	may	be	worn	for	the	next	three	years	if	worn	modestly	(at	or	below	the	knee).	
	

• We	ask	that	you	send	your	students	to	school	in	modest	clothing	that	is	in	line	with	our	uniform	policy.	In	
turn,	we	will	monitor	and	enforce	the	policies	at	school.	With	your	help.	Corrective	action	and	discipline	by	
the	school	should	be	the	exception,	not	the	norm.	

Thank	you	for	your	attention	and	help	surrounding	the	uniform	and	appearance	standards.	I	pray	that	you	enjoy	the	
rest	of	your	summer.	

God	Bless,	

	

	

Mr.	Carl	Scholten	
Principal,	St.	Elizabeth	Ann	Seton	


